LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT

COMMISSION MEETING
May 27, 2010

CALL TO ORDER

Sheriff Jeff Wiley, Chairman of the Louisiana Commission on Law Enforcement, called the meeting to order.

The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Sheriff Mike Cazes, Invocation lead by Sheriff Larry Deen. Ms. Erica Matthews the Secretary to the Commission conducted roll call.

Commission members or their representatives that were present: Judge D. Bagneris for Chief Judge Joan Armstrong; Mr. David Burton; Ron Rittenberry for Judge Brown; Mike Thompson for Attorney General “Buddy” Caldwell; Judge Bob Downing for Chief Judge Burrell Carter; Sheriff Mike Cazes; Ms. Cynthia Austin for Mr. Paul Connick; Billie Giroir for Sheriff Austin Daniel; Sheriff Larry Deen; Captain Mike Sager for Colonel Mike Edmonson; Jean Faria; Chief Hunter Grimes; Sheriff Sid Gautreaux; Sheriff Victor Jones; Mr. David Kent; Judge Nancy Konrad; Mr. Bill Landry; Chief Chad Leger; Dr. Mary Livers; Jay Lemoine; Sheriff Tony Mancuso; Sheriff Randy Maxwell; Kevin D. Bass for Sheriff Steve May; Mr. Kevin Cobb for Judge Rudolph McIntyre; Mr. Harry Morel; Logan Coulon for Sheriff Newell Normand; Genie Powers for Secretary James LeBlanc; Sheriff Stephen Prator; Deputy Marky Tucker for Sheriff Royce Toney; Sheriff Jeff Wiley; Bobby Washington; Mr. Patrick Yoes.

LCLE Staff present include Mr. Joey Watson, Executive Director; Mr. Robert Mehrtens, Mr. Bob Wertz, Mr. Frank Jobert, Ms. Rutha Chatwood, Ms. Kathy Guidry; Ms. Stefanie Toombs; Ms. Erica Matthews; Ms. Yvonne Hano, Mr. James Franklin.

Consideration of Minutes

Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the minutes as presented (from February 25, 2010). Sheriff Mike Cazes made a motion for approval. Sheriff Sid Gautreaux seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

OLD BUSINESS

Report of the Priorities Committee

Mr. Joey Watson reported that the Priorities Committee met on May 5, 2010 with a quorum present. 

The Committee approved all grants applications, allocations, increases and adjustments that were presented to them. The details of these are all on the HCJIR detail summary sheet. This concludes the report of the Priorities Committee.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented.  Chief Hunter Grimes made a motion for approval. Sheriff Larry Deen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Report of the Victim Services Advisory Board

Mr. Harry Morel reported that the Victim Services Advisory Board met at the Hilton Baton Rouge Capital Center in Baton Rouge, Louisiana, on Wednesday, May 26, 2010. A quorum was present. The Board recommends approval for 3 CVA proposed increases totaling $4,465 and 1 VAWA proposed increase totaling $5,444. The Board recommends approval for 12 CVA applications to 6 Non-Profit Agencies, 3 Law Enforcement Agencies, 1 Prosecution Agency, 1 State Agency and 1 Local Governmental Agency totaling $204,437.  The Board re commends approval 15 VAWA applications to 6 Non-Profit Agencies, 5 Law Enforcement Agencies, and 4 Prosecution Agencies totaling $221,832. This concludes the Victim Services Advisory Board Report.

Report of the Violent Crime & Drug Policy Board

Mr. Harry Morel reported that the Drug Control and Violent Crime Policy Board met in Baton Rouge, Louisiana at the Hilton Baton Rouge Capitol Center on Wednesday, May 26, 2010. A quorum was present. The Board recommends approval of the following: 4 waivers of the 48-month project limitation, a Waiver for the purchase of an evidence collection trailer. 4 FY2009 allocations for Evangeline District 4, 3 confidential/non-confidential increase totaling $10,565, 15 non-confidential applications totaling $380,614. This concludes the Drug Control and Violent Crime Policy Board report.

Mr. Harry Morel asked for a motion to approve the 2 reports as presented. Sheriff Sid Gautreaux made a motion for approval.  Chief Hunter Grimes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

JJDP Advisory Board

Mr. Bill Landry reported that the JJDP Advisory Board met on Wednesday, May 26, 2010 with a quorum present. The Board reviewed and recommends approval on the following: 1 allocation for FY 2007 funds totaling $15,000, 2 allocations for FY 2009 funds totaling $52,657, 1 increase for FY 2008 funds totaling $4,245, 14 applications totaling $313,340. This concludes the report of the JJDP Advisory Board.

Mr. Bill Landry asked for a motion to approve the report as presented.  Sheriff Mike Cazes made a motion for approval. Sheriff Larry Deen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Call for Other Old Business

Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked if there was any other new business that anyone would like to discuss.

There was no other old business to discuss.

NEW BUSINESS

Sheriff Jeff Wiley called for a presentation of the district grant applications. Sheriff Steven Prator made a motion for approval of all grants in globo. Sheriff Mike Cazes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS

American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA)

Ms. Stefanie Toombs reported that the total ARRA funding expended today is 10,081, 008, approximately 41.45% of the original allocation. The breakdown for the ARRA Byrne Jag fund discipline is as follows: Courts have expended $503,421 for approximately 40%, Crime Labs have expended $275,000 at 100%, Police Departments have expended $2,000,326 at 51%, Prosecution have expended $226,000 at 12%, Sheriff’s have expended $2,682,000 at 45% and state levels sub-recipients have expended $407,000. VOCA funds of $752,400 have been expended at 66% and the VAWA ARRA funds are at 21% expended $447,000. 

We have 14 adjustment requests, 2 de-obligation requests, and 21 grant extension requests, which have all been reviewed and approved by the Priorities Committee. This concludes the report of ARRA. 

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented.  Sheriff Larry Deen made a motion for approval.  Sheriff Mike Cazes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Hurricane Criminal Justice Infrastructure Recovery Act (HCJIR)

Mr. Frank Jobert reported that we have 4 adjustment requests and 2 budget adjustments, 2 time extensions and 1 de-obligation requests. We have 1 budget adjustment from the Louisiana Supreme Court in the amount of $19,050. All of these reductions are being totally offset by an increase of $19,050 in Contract Services to a revised total of $947,420. These adjustments will allow for the Louisiana Supreme Court to continue services up until December 31, 2010. The Louisiana District Attorney’s Association requests a time extension of ten months from June 30, 2010 until April 30, 2011. The Northwestern State University/Gulf States RCPI requests a time extension from December 31, 2010 until April 30, 2011. The budget adjustment/reduction is $30,106 in travel expenses with offsetting increases in personnel, fringe benefit and other direct costs. We have a de-obligation request for the Greater New Orleans Afterschool Partnership in the amount of eleven dollars ($11.00).

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented.  Sheriff Mike Cazes made a motion for approval.  Sheriff Larry Deen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS

Sheriff Wiley announced that the next Commission Meeting would be in September 2010. The meeting will be held tentatively in Shreveport Louisiana. The POST Council meeting will be immediately following the Commission Meeting.  

Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked if there was any other business that anyone would like to discuss at this time. With no other business to discuss Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked for a motion to adjourn. Chief Hunter Grimes made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Bill Landry seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

Meeting Adjourned
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